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Report Date:  September 9, 2020     

Prepared by:  Susan Morano 

Ministry Name: Communication/Public Relations/Membership (CPRM)  

Members: Angelica Tronco, Susan Morano, Stephany Crisantos, Sharon Smith, Justin Veiga, Angela 
Crisantos, Tonya Adams  Clergy Liaison to CPRM:  Deacon Tammy Faqua  Other Saint Matthew 
members contributing to CPRM:  Matthew Hickman  

Next Meeting Date:  October 14, 2020 

2020 Objectives for this Ministry:  
• Post Council Minutes on website and in church after approval, but before next council meeting. 

• Secure at least twenty new members to St. Matthew church and deter departure of existing members. 

• Advertise and publicize St. Matthews community, fund raising events and special church services to exceed 

2019 fund raising totals.  persuasive 

 

Team Accomplishments (accomplishments since August 12, 2020 to September 9): 

Done in Area of Communication: 

• Angelica developed and distributed an email blast for 

o August 16th email blast announcing Zoom Retirement Party for Kathryn Tuma 

o August 16th service announcement “Feast of the Assumption of Mary”, Drive-in Holy 

Communion, special donation/collection for Shut-in Seniors, and 2020 ECC Synod 

o August 23rd service announcement “21st Sunday in Ordinary Time” included the links and 

notices mentioned below. 

o August 30th service announcement with all the notices and links listed below, as well as, 

“Drive in to Receive Holy Communion”, a new section titled, “Reader’s Digest”, a link to read 

a new letter from Bishop Peter and Fr. Arturo, new notice and link to Meredythe Hutchinson’s 

reflection on “Women Priests”, announcement for Kathryn Tuma’s retirement party, and 

announcement for Holy Synod sign-up. 

o September 6th  “23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time” service announcement and weekly schedule 

o Two additional announcements for Kathryn Tuma’s Retirement Zoom Party 

 

All email blasts also include: Links to view the Live Mass via Facebook Live, link to retrieve the 

Liturgical aid, line to view the live mass via zoom; notice for food drive schedule; and 

announcements for other virtual events (Bible study Group, Rosary Group, Prayer Group, and 

Saint Matthew CommUITY communication Page); Options for Giving notice; links to website, 

Instagram, and Facebook 

 

• Susan posted August Parish Council minutes and August ministry reports to website. Social Justice 

meeting minutes, Community Life meeting minutes, and Food Drive reports to the website. 

• Susan compared members names and addresses in the April 2020 Church Directory with a file exported 

from “email blast” database.  This comparison produced insight in four areas: Members not on email 

database; Members on email blast, but have left the church; Members with an email address, but not on 

email blast database; and comparison “counts” from both. 

• Susan drafted a personal letter and mailed (USPS) it, along with printed copy of August 23rd email blast 

to eleven members, inviting them to join our email database.  Susan sent 9 emails to members inviting 

them to sign-up on website for “email blast” announcements. 
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• Justin researched the existing Saint Matthew “NextDoor” account and discovered that it had been 

suspended.  He communicated this information to Fr. Arturo and provided the NextDoor website 

address. 

 

Done in Area of Advertising: 

Nothing completed in this area this month. 

 

Done in Area of Facebook / Instagram: 

• Angela created and posted a flyer for the next Bible Study series (scheduled to begin October 12th) 

• Stephany posted an announcement regarding 2020 Synod, Kathryn Tuma’s Retirement Party, and 

Food Drive announcements. 

• Stephany posted Bishop Peter/Fr. Arturo’s August 29th letter regarding church closure. 

• Stephany and Angela are posting clergy photos with a bio in Facebook and Instagram titled, 

“Getting to Know Saint Matthew’s Clergy”.  Susan contacted Mo. Leslie (via email) requesting a 

photo for her “Spotlight”.  Susan also sent email to Deacon Michael Hoopes and Deacon Tony 

Russo requesting photos for “Spotlight” project.  Angela and Stephany created a method to post 

Clergy Spotlight bio’s in a specific sequence, as requested by the clergy. 

 

Done in Area of Public Relations / Membership:  

• Sharon held meetings with Bishop Peter, Matthew Hickman, Mirella Hickman and Deacon Tony to 

discuss an interview project. Proposals to name this project were “Coffee Chat”, “A Cup of Tea and 

Theology”, and “Saint Matt Zoom Chat”. A list of interview topics was drafted, guest speakers were 

confirmed, and video tapings discussed. 

• Sharon proposed to CPRM a series of reflections during Mo. Diane Smith’s twelve-week 

internship to become a priest on a farm in Oregon, titled “Bees at Midnight”.  Discussions in progress 

as to where and how to share these stores with the community. 

 

Done in Area of Website:  

• Justin updates the Bible Study Media page weekly with video link. Mo. Jetty send the link after she 

uploads the video to YouTube https://saint-matthew.org/media/bible-study/ 

• Justin posted Meredythe Hutchinson’s essay in its entirety on the website and also created a 

“feature box” on the Home page that links the reader to the new webpage with the essay. 

• Justin exported to a csv file data representing email blast recipients.  Justin also exported the list of 

members who unsubscribed from the email blast.  He forwarded the files to Susan for analysis. 

• Susan updated the Bereavement webpage noting that in-person meetings were suspended and 

providing contact information (Fr. Arturo and Mo. Diane Smith). 

• Susan updated Clergy Council webpage rearranging names in accordance with Catholic protocol.  

Susan also added Mariah Doyle-Sandoval’s name to Parish Council webpage. 

• Justin added two new clergy photos to Clergy Council webpage: Fr. Chinnappa and Fr. Toting 

• Angelica created a feature box on Home Page for 2020 ECC Synod which linked readers to a new 

webpage featuring Fr. Arturo’s letter. 

• Angelica created a feature box on Home Page for Bishop Peter/Fr. Arturo’s August 29th letter 

concerning in-person church services continued closure. 

• Angelica created a feature box for next Bible Study series to begin on October 12th. 

• Sharon contacted Bertie Ninichuck to discuss posting Bible Story Illustrations on the website that 

could be downloaded as coloring pages.  Proposed title is “Bertie’s Bible Story Sketchbook for Kids”. 

     

Activities / Work Planned / Work in Progress: 

• Announcements / Notifications to continue on Facebook, website, email “blasts”. 
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• Enhancements to website’s “Get Involved” page; possible update “Time and Talent” caption  
• Operations Handbook (workflows and instructions for various tasks) 
• Clergy Instagram Spotlight – complete bio’s and photos; then post one per week 
• Finalize “charitable status” on Facebook and install “Donate” button on Facebook page 
• “Saint Matt’s Coffee Chat” filmed interviews - - idea, planning, and execution by Sharon 

 

 

Below Website Changes/Additions: 
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Website announcement: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Get Details” links user to webpage which provides the Zoom and contact details. 

 

Facebook post: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

      

  

 

 



Page 5 of 8 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  

 

 

 

 



Page 6 of 8 
 

        
 

Above: website 

Left: Facebook  

post 
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On Left and below:  

Facebook and Instagram posts     
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Son Shine club post on Facebook: 

 

 


